
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
875 S 4TH Ave 
Park Falls, Wi 54552 

July 16, 2021 

Mr. James Nardo 
CCFINC 
9431 Washington Circle 
Chanhassen, MN 55317 

SUBJECT: STATUS UPDATE REQUEST 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Post Closure Modification Request, Clear Lake Circle C Site, 426 USH 63, Clear Lake, Wisconsin 
DNR BRRTS #03-49-274529 

Dear Mr. Nardo: 

On December 3, 2018 you submitted a post closure modification request for the Clear Lake Circle C site. The 
request was reviewed by the Department on December 18, 2018. An email requesting additional information was 
sent to your consultant (SEH Inc.) on January 16, 2019, a copy of which is attached. Our files indicate that we have 
not received any written correspondence or reporting for the case since the request for additional information. In 
order to get this case back on track please have your consultant prepare and submit documentation on the status of 
this case. If you do not have a consultant, please notify the department in writing within the next thirty days as to 
your intentions to submit the requested documentation. 

ACTIONS NEEDED 

As requested in the January 16, 2019 email, the following actions needed to be addressed. 

• Vertical definition of soil contamination at or near HP-1 
• Additional horizontal definition south of HP-1 

Within the next 30 days, by August 16, 2021, please provide a status update. Ifwe do not hear from you by this 
time the post closure modification will be documented as not approved. 
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The DNR appreciates the cooperation that you have shown to this point, and we look forward to working with you 
to correct these issues. If you have any questions, please feel free contact me at (715) 661-0125, or by email at 
philip.richard@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Philip E. Richard 
Hydrogeologist - Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Notthem Region 

Attachment: January 16, 2019 email from the DNR to SEH 

C: Bruce Olson, SEH (via e·mail) 



Richard, Philip E - DNR 

From: Richard, Philip E - DNR 
Sent: 
To: 

Wednesday, July 14, 2021 10:54 AM 
Richard, Philip E - DNR 

Subject: FW: Clear Lake Circle C 

From: Rahn, Matthew W - DNR <Matthew.Rahn@wisconsin .gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 16, 2019 9:24 AM 
To: John E. Guhl <jguhl@sehinc.com>; Bruce K. Olson <bolson@sehinc.com> 
Cc: Saari, Christopher A- DNR <Christopher.Saari@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Clear Lake Circle C 

John & Bruce, 

Per our discussion on January 16, 2019, there are a few additional items that need to be addressed before the previously 
implemented deed notice requirements can be extinguished, due to the soil sample collected from HP-1 at 12-16' having 
PVOC + N concentrations significantly higher than those reported at the time of closure. 

• Vertical definition of soil contamination at or near HP-1 

• Additional horizontal definition south of HP-1 

If additional samples are collected and show that the soil contamination in HP-1 is an isolated area, then we should be 
able to extinguish both the cap requirement and groundwater use restriction (which shouldn't have been there in the 
first place) . 

Once the additional data is collected, just submit that to the department as an addendum to your original request. An 
additional fee will not necessary. 

H~W.~ 
Northern Region Spill Coordinator/ Hydrogeologist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
223 East Steinfest Road, Antigo, WI S4409 
Phone: (715) 623-4190 Ext. 3110 
Cell Phone: (715) 350-1121 
Fax: (715) 623-6773 
Matthew.Rahn@wisconsin .gov 

We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
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